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. Very simple things such as turning away from the computer and sitting with someone who needs our attention for a few minutes; not answering. Very simple things such as turning away from the computer and sitting  a[image: image4.jpg]



 and now…your “Local” news! 


and now....your “Local” news! 


























Mentoring our First-Year Teachers


Once again this year, the Local’s Council of School Representatives approved a budget of $30,000


to continue a program of mentorship for our beginning teachers. Under the leadership of co-chairs, Azza Ghali (Annunciation) and Joe Dumont (Ben Calf Robe), two PD opportunities have been offered: the ATA’s Beginning Teachers’ Conference and a session for both mentor teachers and their protégés,  entitled “The First Year: Ready, Set, Go!” which was facilitated by Francoise Ruban (ATA-PD). Thanks to our mentor teachers who have agreed to spend the year in dialogue and support . We also acknowledge the members of the New Teacher Mentorship Committee: Susan Oreski (St Bonaventure), Laura Kunce (Holy Cross), Fernando Runco (Katherine Therrien), Markiana Cyncar-Hryschuk (St James).  





HOW ABOUT AN EXCHANGE?


Australia, the UK, Switzerland, Germany, Denmark? Have you considered applying for a full-year teacher exchange? This is an excellent way to enhance your professional skills in another cultural context.  Go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.ieep.ca" ��www.ieep.ca� for more information!








The ATA’s Teacher Exchange Pro












































a special edition of the Intercom – Issue 25








Message from our President
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The week in Jasper with fellow teachers attending the leadership academy and 


Reimagineering conference was most gratifying for several reasons. While there, I was party to many conversations about the lessons learned and some wonderful fellowship experienced through meals, walks together, social events, and liturgy. The work done by all committee members under Palma Covelli's leadership is to be applauded.


My one take-away is the idea presented by keynote speakers that giving children a “voice” is a major job for us, as teachers. I believe that the "voice" is far more than just listening to their opinions and concerns around their personalized learning. As Catholic teachers, it is our job to give them an informed voice that is rooted in our scriptures. By doing this they will use their courageous voice to speak the truth at all times. Their voice will speak out loud and clear whenever they see injustice being done. They will use their voice to proclaim the good news and in doing so they will be transforming the world into the peaceful planet that our Master Teacher meant it to be. How about taking a chance by mentioning this to each other in your staff rooms and classrooms? For so many of our kids, YOU are their voice in your role as advocate and caregiver!


Continue to care for each other( ~Sandy


**********************************************************************************************


Your Catholic Teachers’ Local was proud to provide sponsorship for the 


“Reimagineering Our Catholic Schools” Conference in Jasper last week. We covered the $395.00 registration costs for two teachers who entered our draw: Janice Zwing (Teacher at St. Lucy) and Marcel Evaristo (Assistant Principal at St. Brendan)









































RE-Imagineering Conference at Jasper Park Lodge


Congratulations to Janice Zwing (Teacher at St. Lucy) and Marcel Evaristo (Assistant Principal at St. Brendan) whose names were drawn to receive the $395.00 conference registration fee for the Reimagineering Conference. Ten other teachers used their $150 PD grants from the Local to attend this conference as well. The Local is proud to sponsor this important professional development opportunity for Catholic educators.





Welcome to the Profession!


The following is an excerpt from the address given to our newly-inducted teachers by Lauren Hawes (Inclusive Programming Consultant –LSI):


“…At the heart of education is a single element:---relationship. You will develop relationships with thousands and thousands of people throughout your career. Spend time developing and nourishing them.                                     Take time to invest in your students. Get to really know them. Learn about their hopes and fears, their strengths and challenges. Remember the power of what you say. Something said hastily or without thought can stick with a student for a lifetime. Be a person they can trust and relate to.


Take time to build relationships with parents. A difficult parent is likely coming from a school experience that was not positive. You can’t change the past but you can shape the present. Remember that a positive random phone call goes a long way when you need to have a tough conversation later. 


Take time to get to know your colleagues. Don’t hide in your classroom during lunch or recess. These are the people who truly get what you are doing. They understand the dynamic of your building and they probably know the kids you’re teaching. Some of my best friends started out as colleagues. An added bonus is the fact that I can “teacher talk” with them, without my husband feeling like I'm nattering at him about things he doesn’t understand. 


Take time to get involved. Your local is a phenomenal resource of PD, committees and other opportunities to work with colleagues and be informed about and involved with the profession. Attend a meeting, volunteer to be the Council School representative for your site, or join a committee. As a first year teacher you will have the opportunity to participate in a mentorship program through the local – take advantage of it! The local is a vibrant opportunity to make professional connections. 


As you take the first steps in your career, take time to reflect on what is happening around you. There will be days when you feel as though there was no joy – I promise there will always be a flicker there, you just need to take the time to look for it. 


When your grade 3 student runs up to you and begs you to take care of his pet rock, cherish the rock. 


When your grade 6 student comes to you to share the story of the goal she scored in soccer, cheer out loud. 


When your grade 9 student comes to you crying with a broken heart, cradle that heart. 


When your grade 12 students comes to you, agonizing over what direction to take for post secondary, take the time to sit down and chat. 


Make sure to laugh – your students will bring light to your life that you couldn’t have imagined. 


Finally, try new things. Don’t allow yourself to get stuck in a rut. Be bold, be challenged, be brave. Sometimes it’s a good thing to re invent the wheel. 


Thank you so much for allowing me to share my experiences with you – I wish each of you all the best as you embark on this journey. You will make an impact on countless lives as you move through your career, most of which you will be completely unaware of. A smile, a hug, a glance; value the role you will play for each of those you connect with. 


As Clay Bedford said, “you can teach a student a lesson for a day, but if you can teach him to learn by creating curiosity, he will continue the learning process for as long as he lives.”
































proprius. In consequat os quae nulla magna. Delenit abdo esse quia, te huic. Ratis neque ymo, venio illum


	pala damnum. Aptent nulla aliquip camur ut 


		consequat aptent. Adipiscing magna jumentum


			velit iriure obruo vel.Volutpat mos at neque nulla


		lobortis dignissim conventio, torqueo, acsi roto


		modo. Feugait in obruo quae ingenium tristique


		elit vel natu meus. Molior torqueo capio velit loquor 	aptent ut erat feugiat pneum commodo vel obruo mara duis enim consequat genitus. Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo lorem ipso mata irlosa.





Q: Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo, in 


commoveo quibus premo tamen. 





A: Occuro uxor dolore, ut at praemitto 


opto si sudo, opes feugiat iriure validus. 


Sino lenis vulputate, valetudo ille abbas 


cogo saluto quod, esse illum, letatio 


conventio. Letalis nibh iustum 


ransverbero bene, erat vulputate enim 


dolore modo. Loquor, vulputate meus indoles 


iaceo, ne secundum, dolus demoveo interdico





This Month’s Q&A Technology Tips





Aptent nulla aliquip camur ut �consequat aptent nisl in voco �consequat. Adipsdiscing magna jumentum velit iriure obruo. damnum pneum. Aptent nulla aliquip camur ut consequat lorem aptent nisl magna jumentum velitan en iriure. Loquor, vulputate meus indoles iaceo, ne secundum, dolus demoveo interddfico proprius. In consequat os quadfse nudflla magna.  Aptent nulla aliquip camur utan sdl as consequat aptent nisl in vocoloc consequat ispo facto delore ergo maska forgeuit masca pala ergo sacrum lamap �allacum dergo ipso aliquip mia sermi 





erat.Loquor, vulputate meus indoles iaceo, ne secundum, dolus demoveo interdico proprius. In consequat asos quae nulla magna. Delenit abdo esse quia, te huic. Ratis neque ymo, venio illum pala damnum pneum. Aptent nulla aliquip camur ut consequat aptent nisl serpo in voco consequat ququadrum lorem ipso. 





Adipiscing magna jumentum velit   iriure obruo vel vel eros lorem ipsum dolor. Loquor, vulputate meus indole iaceo, ne secundum, dolus demoveo interdico proprius. In consequat os quae nulla magna. 





Volutpat mos at neque nulla �obortis dignissim conventio, torqueo, acsi roto modo. Feugait in obruo quae ingenium tristique elit vel natu meus. Molior torqueo capio velit loquor aptent ut erat feugiat pneum commodo vel obruo mara genitus. 





Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo, in commoveo quibus premo tamen erat huic. Occuro uxor dolore, ut at �praemitto opto si sudo, opes feugiat iriure validus. Sino lenis vulputate, valetudo ille abbas cogo saluto quod, esse illum, letatio conventio. 





EYE ON IT


Current Industry Trends





Suscipit, vicis praesent erat 


feugait epulae, validus indoles duis enim consequat genitus at. Sed, conventio, aliquip 


accumsan adipiscing augue blandit minim abbas oppeto commov. 





Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo, in commoveo quibus premo tamen erat huic. Occuro uxor dolore, ut at praemitto opto si sudo, opes feugiat iriure validus. Sino lenis vulputate, valetudo ille abbas cogo saluto quod, esse illum, letatio lorem conventio. Letalis nibh iustum transverbero bene, erat vulpu tate enim esse si sudo erat. 








SOFTWARE


Monthly Picks





Volutpat mos at 


neque 


nulla lobortis 


dignissim 


conventio, torqueo, acsi roto modo. Feugait in obruo quae ingenium tristique elit vel natu meus. Molior torqueo capio velit loquor aptent ut erat feugiat pneum commodo.


Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo, in commoveo quibus premo tamen erat huic. Occuro uxor dolore, ut at praemitto opto si sudo, opes feugiat.





Technology Solutions for Non-Profits











 


INDUCTION CEREMONY HONORS TEACHERS NEW TO THE PROFESSION


“I will strive to achieve and maintain the highest degree of professional competence…”


On Thursday, October 2oth, forty-four first-year teachers spoke these words as they took the professional pledge at our New Teacher Induction Ceremony. Special guests included families, friends, and colleagues, as well as ATA Vice President Mark Ramsankar, Superintendent Joan Carr, several of ECSD’s senior administrators, and Father Jim Corrigan who blessed our new teachers. Special thanks to our committee members: Lauren Hawes (LSI), Melanie Mercier (Annunciation) , Amanda Thomson (Fr Leo Green)  and Jonathan Sharek (St Hilda) for planning a most memorable event.





TRIVIA CONTEST!!


Erin Yarmuch (Louis St Laurent) won last month’s $25 gift card for guessing that the Local received 25 scholarship applications from children of Edmonton Catholic teachers. Nine scholarships will be awarded at our December Council meeting. Today’s trivia question is:


Who is the new Minister of Education? (spelling counts☺)


First correct answer in Kathy’s inbox will win a $25 gift card! � HYPERLINK "mailto:kathy.macisaac@ecteachers.ca" ��kathy.macisaac@ecteachers.ca�
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OOPS!  WE FORGOT!!





…to express our appreciation to our readers at the School Opening Mass. 


Sincere thanks to: 


Stephanie Denman (Bishop Greschuk) and


Jean Filewych  (retired) 





You were superb!! 








PD for Newly-Appointed Administrators!


Leadership Essentials for Administrators is an ATA conference designed for administrators in the first 2 years of their appointment.  





Congratulations to the following principals and assistant principals who have won $250 each toward this “essential” PD opportunity:


Tisa Haesch- St Gabriel 


Sylvia Franzese- Father Leo Green


Stephen Simmons- St Anne


Enjoy the conference in Calgary!











